ROTHERHAM METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL
NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO MAKE A PRESCRIBED ALTERATION BY CLOSURE OF THE ROWAN CENTRE (PRU)
Notice is given in accordance with the requirements of the School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 2013 that Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to The Rowan Centre, Estate Road, Rawmarsh, Rotherham S62 7PG from April 2023.
It is proposed to close The Rowan Centre (PRU) on a permanent basis. All pupils who attended the Rowan Centre Pupil Referral Unit (PRU) have transferred to Elements Academy as a special school specialising in supporting the SEMH presenting need of pupils, and this has been facilitated by amendments to individual pupils EHCP’s. 

Teaching, support, and ancillary staff who worked at the Rowan Centre PRU, have also transferred to Elements Academy to ensure a continuity of education and support for pupils. Subsequently Rowan Centre PRU has now been completely vacated. 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal to the Department for Education. Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained from: 
Admission and Appeals Consultation Documents – Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council
Or by contacting Christopher Stones (details below).
Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal (that is by 31st March 2023), any person may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to:

Christopher Stones, Children and Young People's Services, Riverside House, SPAA, Floor 2 Wing C, Main Street, Rotherham S65 1AE (Tel: 01709 254831) Email Christopher.Stones@rotherham.gov.uk
Signed:

Suzanne Joyner, Strategic Director, Children and Young 


People’s Services

Publication Date:
20 February 2023
